
 
 

Bay Park Conservancy Board Meeting Minutes 
October 15, 2024 
3:00 – 4:06 p.m. 

 
Board Members Present: Jennifer Compton (Chair), Rob Lane (Treasurer), Emily Walsh 
(Secretary), Ian Black, Tony Gamelin, Charles Hines, Jeff Jackson, Mark Pritchett, Felice 
Schulaner and Leslie Turner. 
 
Excused: Kyle Battie, Steve Botelho, Carlos de Quesada, Keith DuBose, Jennifer Jorgensen, 
Michael Klauber. 
 
Staff Present: A.G. Lafley, Steve Germaine, Frances Bermudez, Trey Hammett, Derick Kitson, 
John Ochoa, Diana Shaheen. 
 
Public Present: Barbara Banks, Patrick Gannon, Brannan Jacobs, Suzanne Lynch. 
 
Ms. Walsh called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. 
 
Public comment: None. 
 
July 2024 Board Minutes Approval: Approved unanimously. 
 
Finance Report: Mr. Gamelin reported that the balance sheet is strong. The organization is on 
track to have a $3.6 million surplus at the end of the year giving BPC the option to transfer it to 
either a Board-Designated Endowment and/or cash reserves. Since the Finance Committee did 
not have a quorum at its meeting, there were no votes on proposals under consideration. 
 
  



CEO Report: Mr. Lafley reviewed the state of the park, and provided updates on: 
• The condition of the park following Hurricanes Helene and Milton 
• Financial operating performance 
• Personnel and staffing 
• Phase 1 and 2 Capital improvement projects 
• A recap of the most recent BPIB meeting 

 
Second Anniversary Report: Ms. Shaheen reported that the park is moving forward with “Two 
Terrific Years at the Bay” events, thanked sponsors and staff and encouraged board members 
to attend. 
 
Advancement Report: Mr. Hammett reported on fundraising activities and shared that the Q4 
goal is $1.1 million. He also shared that BPC added 481 new donors year to date. 
 
New Business: Mr. Lafley shared that a Community and Neighborhood Working Group Meeting 
was held via zoom. He also informed the Board that on Friday (Oct 18) and Saturday (Oct 19) 
several non-profits who provide critical services for hurricane relief were invited to participate 
prior to and during the Anniversary Concert events. Van Wezel Performing Arts Hall is closed 
until January 2025 due to hurricane damage. 
  
Chair Report: Ms. Compton encouraged all board members to attend the Friday, Oct 18 State of 
the Park & Partnerships event. 
 
Ms. Walsh adjourned the meeting at 4:06 p.m. 
 
2025 BPC Board Meeting Schedule 
BPC Board Meetings occur on the third Tuesday of the first month of each quarter and are 
scheduled from 3:00-5:00pm. 

• January 21 
• April 15 
• July 15 
• October 21 















Raised to Date Gulf Coast Match Total
First Quarter $400,213 $315,708 $715,921 
Second Quarter $422,864 $422,864 $845,728 
Giving Challenge $248,665 $248,665 $497,330 
Third Quarter $352,584 $352,584 $705,168 

First Three Quarters Actual $1,424,326 $1,339,821 $2,764,147 

Fourth Quarter Goal $1,095,500 $660,179 $1,755,679 

Total 2024 Goal $2,519,826 $2,000,000 $4,519,826 

2023 TPF Match Carryover $480,174 
Total TPF Match Eligible Funds $5,000,000 

Final TPF Challenge Match $1,000,000 

2024 Total BPC Funds Raised $5,519,826 
(excl. 2023 TPF Match Carryover)

Fourth Qtr Goals by Donor Group Balance to Raise Gulf Coast Match Total
Lead Donors $235,000 $235,000 $470,000 
Foundations $700,000 $425,179 $1,125,179 
Friends of the Bay $75,500  $75,500 
Business Partners $85,000  $85,000 

Fourth Qtr Total $1,095,500 $660,179 $1,755,679 

2024 Fundraising Update
(Thru September 30, 2024)


